STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 21 SEPTEMBER 2015

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andy Hinton, Andrew Henderson, Trish Giles,
Kate Carter-Windle
District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	3

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
2 members of the public were in attendance to discuss the placement of bollards to control parking in sight lines at junction – relevant to the verge outside 31 North Street.   The owners felt it unnecessary to install a bollard on this piece of land.  They don’t park their car in this place very often and on the few occasions they do, the car that is parked there is a low car and does not obscure the sight line.  The property owners presented a visual of the car parked at this location.  As a compromise, the property owners will apply for permission to drop kerbstones at the back of their property to allow the car to be parked here instead of the verge.  The situation will be reviewed again in the coming months.

1 member of the public raised an issue of parked cars blocking access to their property (13 Marshall Crescent), making it difficult sometimes for the disabled resident to gain access to their ambulance transport.   The PC agreed to look into the situation and help where possible.
1065
To receive apologies for absence

County Councillor Hudspeth.
1066
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

As the property owner of 27 North Street, Cllr Carter-Windle declared an interest in Point 9b on the agenda. 
1067
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 20 July 2015 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None
1068
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Cllr Courts informed the meeting that the local plan review was due to be looked at in October.  He also confirmed that he was part of a working group currently looking at helping the refugees in Syria.  He would keep the PC informed of any news in this area.


Cllr Courts made an announcement in cabinet about the transport review, during which he put his views forward about the S4 service and confirmed that he had made a submission to the consultation that had now closed. 

Cllr Dyer asked Cllr Courts about bus passes and given that WODC pay for these will they be affected by the council’s budget.  Cllr Courts replied by saying that the budget is in the process of being set so unaware of what will happen, however, he was not aware of any threat to bus passes. 

Cllr Carter-Windle asked Cllr Courts if bus passes can no longer be used in the event of there being no bus services, will they be replaced by taxi tokens.  Cllr Courts was not aware of this but he would look into it.

1069
Winter Preparation

It was agreed that the clerk would complete the necessary paperwork from Oxfordshire County Council for the free 1 ton of salt.  Surplus salt is still available in storage, so no further salt needed to be purchased.


A resident of Marshall Crescent had written to the Parish Council requesting a new salt bin to be placed at the corner of Marshall Crescent and Ballards Close because the nearest salt bin is located at the top of Hillside Road.  Cllr Henderson to look at the location to ensure a salt bin could fit.

The clerk confirmed that the salt bin for the Sports & Social Club would be finished within the week.
1070
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Speeding traffic (North Street/South Street)



North Street – the clerk confirmed that she had contacted OCC about the placement 

of a VAS (Vehicle Activation Sign).  They had mentioned the need for electricity and 

on-going maintenance and said they would be happy to advise on the 



location/situation.  


South Street – the location had been decided for the speed survey and this had been 
confirmed with OCC.


The clerk had received an e-mail from a resident who had suggested a VAS be placed 
in Worton Road, where cars appear to be speeding.  It was agreed that the clerk 
would write to the resident and explain that the PC are monitoring speeds in 
other parts of the village currently and the placement of a VAS along North Street 
was priority.  However, Worton Road would be looked at in due 
course.


The school had approached OCC about placing temporary speed/road signs near 
to the school to help reduce cars speeding.  The Road Safety Officer at OCC required 
the permission of the PC to proceed with this request.


RESOLVED



THAT, the PC agreed to give permission.  The clerk to confirm with OCC.  
  
· 
Tree maintenance - Trees adjacent to 18 Dorn Close


Cllr Henderson had been contacted about tree maintenance on trees located near 

45 Holliers Crescent, 28 Holliers Crescent, 5 Dorn Close, as well as 18 Dorn Close.  

The clerk informed the meeting that the last tree survey was conducted in 


November 2011.


RESOLVED


THAT, a tree survey would be carried out.  The clerk to obtain quotes from WODC 

and Nicholsons.
· Request for bulletin funding



Bulleting funding had been requested by Mr Lawrie.



RESOLVED

THAT, £300 would be given.  
1071
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a)
Youth shelter maintenance


John Gubbins had been approached for a quote.  Cllr Henderson recommended 


contacting Steve Rogers also.


Cllr Dyer had received an e-mail from a resident asking if the weeds growing around 

the bus shelter in North Street was the responsibility of the PC because they were so 

overgrown they were preventing them from opening their garage door.  Cllr 


Henderson agreed to have a look at the situation.
1072 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
1073
Reports


(a)
School Governors report –Cllr Henderson





Cllr Henderson informed the meeting that the next Governors meeting was due to 

take place the following Thursday, therefore he submitted a copy of the agenda into 

the circulation box for reference.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





- Horse Chestnut Tree, Woodway





Cllr Giles had contacted Nick Dalby of WODC and he had re-confirmed that anyone 

wanting to carry out work on the tree would need to give notice to the council.  



It was agreed that as part of the tree survey the PC would ask for advice on what 

work needed to be carried out on this tree and then this would be put forward as 

part of an application. 


- Installation of bollard at 27 North Street


Cllr Carter-Windle left the room at this point.



After further discussions, it was decided that the PC would not fund the installation 

of the post.



RESOLVED




THAT, the PC would not fund the bollard and the path that was to be installed 


could not follow a straight line.  The situation would be reviewed again in the next 

few months.  
   
- Placement of bollards to control parking in sight lines at junctions 

Please see above.

- Procedure for installing white ‘keep clear’ lines

Placement of white lines to be discussed during the parish council walkabout.

-  Set date for village walkabout



Date scheduled for Sunday 4th October at 9.30am.

- PC owned land, adjacent to 40 Holliers Crescent 


The property owners at 40 Holliers Crescent had unknowingly tendered the piece of 
land adjacent to their property as they believed it belonged to them.  They recently 
found out that it didn’t belong to them and had approached the PC about it.  

 
RESOLVED

THAT, the PC would write a letter to the property owners confirming that the land 
was owned by the Parish Council, however, they were happy for the owners to 
tend to it if they so desired.


(c)
Transport - The Chair



Cllr Dyer confirmed that the PC had submitted feedback in reference to the 


transport consultation.  Work continues to encourage more people to use the 


shuttle to ensure the service continues.



(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton informed the meeting that he had nothing to report as the next meeting 
was scheduled for the following Wednesday.  He confirmed he would send an e-mail 
with any feedback following that meeting.


Cllr Dyer had received correspondence informing the PC that the bank account 
associated to the old Youth Group had been closed and the remaining £294.92 left 
in the account had been passed onto the S&SC for any future youth club activities.

1074
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


No planning applications had been received.
1075
Finances 


(a) 
External Audit update for year ended 31 March 2015



The clerk confirmed that the annual return had been completed and no matters had 

arisen.


(b)
Accounts for payment


      
i) To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda September 

2015)


ii) Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 21 September 2015 




RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

1076
To receive items for next agenda
1077
AOB 

1078
Date and location of next meeting 



The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 19 October 2015 at the Alice Marshall Hall, 
Middle 
Barton, at 8pm.  
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  Signed .............................................


